
Lee Recreation Commission      November 7, 2011 
 
Present:  Phil Sanborn, Geoff Carlton, Dawn Genes 
Guests:  Robin Wunderlich, Dennis Gelsomini, Erick Sawtelle 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
The revolving fund account has $14,996.11.  There will be about $9,000 coming out in the spring to 
pay for the electrical service at Little River Park.  The balance will go toward sponsoring the 
Fishing Derby and the Easter Egg Hunt. 
 

Little River Park Developments 
Pavilion Plans 
Robin Wunderlich (architect in Lee) presented his plans (prepared pro bono) for the proposed 
pavilion at Little River Park for the committee to review and comment on.  The design is for an 
open concept with a free standing fireplace.  Beams will be bolted, copula on top, barn look.  Half 
the lumber will be donated and the other half will be at a fair price.  The concrete slab ($5,000) and 
the roof ($20,000) will be the more expensive aspects.  Bat boxes will be a must!  Mike Sievert will 
review (pro bono) the plans to be sure the loading specs are correct. 
 
Ice Skating Rink 
Dennis Gelsomini presented plans to build an ice skating rink at Little River Park to be used this 
coming winter.  Wood to build 36 inch high walls on two sides will be purchased from Ricky 
Stevens.  Side boards will be one inch.  The fire department has offered to flood the rink to get the 
surface prepared.  Initially, only ¼ inch of water gets sprayed to frozen ground until a base is built 
up.  After that, up to one inch can be flooded.  The Recreation Commission will plan to host a 
bonfire, hot chocolate and skating party in late January.  
Dawn made a motion to approve the plan and have Dennis come back with his bills for 
reimbursement for the hardware at a cost not to exceed $200.  Geoff seconded the motion and it 
passed.   
 
Harvest Supper Follow Up 
Erick Sawtelle said that the supper sold 223 tickets.  The meal was delicious and many more tickets 
could have been sold but they wanted to be sure that everyone who purchased a ticket was fed.  The 
Recreation Commission purchased 23 tickets to thank the sponsors of the baseball field banners.  
The Recreation Commission owes the Agriculture Commission for these tickets ($230). 
 
As Built Plans 
MSC Engineering prepared as-built plans for Little River Park. 
 
Winterizing the Irrigation System 
Phil made sure that the valves were opened and the lines drained.  Phil plans to get an air 
compressor to blow the lines to be sure they are clear. 
 
Town Field 
Town Field dugouts were sided by the Policeman’s Association in October.  The boards are now 
ready for paint. 
 
 
Next meeting:  December 5, 2011 


